

 MINUTES
July 14, 2009, 10:00am-12:00pm
	Present
	Kyle Carter, Wendy Ford, Tim Carstens, Carol Burton, Beth Lofquist, Linda Stanford, Scott Higgins, James Zhang, Perry Schoon, Robert Kehrberg, Pat Brown, Ron Johnson, Brian Railsback


	Recorder
	Anne Aldrich


Announcements

	Minutes
	The minutes for June 16, 2009  and June 25, 2009 stand approved.




DISCUSSION

	Accountability Targets 

(Kyle and Melissa)
	Melissa distributed handouts for COD review.  WCU sent in five year targets – we were conservative, but were prompted to be a little more aggressive.  In bold are GA’s suggested adjustments to targets.  The only adjustment is the retention rate for which we are on target.  Melissa reviewed the data with COD and provided actual s that were available.  
Q:  How are they using this data?  What happens if we don’t meet targets?  

A:  We don’t know yet.  The accountability plan started two years ago and then went into limbo.  Now it is back.  There has been some talk about performance based budgeting, but we really don’t know.  I assume at minimum chancellor’s evaluations would be tied in part to the targets, as well as provost and dean evaluations.  

Q:  Is there a program or strategy to achieve these numbers?  

A:  There is a set of strategies in terms of retention at the university level (Retention Steering Committee).  Many of the initiatives you are involved in for entering freshman (Success Centers, engagement activities, Western Peaks) are some of these strategies.  These have not been brought before COD but we can do that.  Primarily we have been focused on freshman.  The next step which will affect graduation rates is to look at sophomore, juniors and seniors.  This will relate more to deans.

Q:  Can you give an interpretation of four and six year graduation rates?  

A:  We look at the freshman cohort to determine who graduates within four years and how many within six years.  The six year total also includes the four year total.  They are not separate – the six year is a large group that includes four years.  

Q:  Is there a separate calculation for transfers?  

A:  Yes, this is the community college group.  Go to the university website on the admissions page, to the logo on the right that says college portrait – this will give you lots of metrics, one of which is the success rate.         
The sheet with phase I and II Melissa reviewed with COD.  Targets for teacher education are separate and in existence already.  If there are additional targets and measures they will likely be drawn from this list.  

                                                 

	Next Steps for Distance Education (Kyle)
	We received recommendations from Pat, and there have been reports from the deans regarding distance education.   We think the most expeditious way to move forward is to have a smaller group of people meet to try to work through some of these issues.  


	Action Item
	The provost asked Pat, Perry and Linda meet with Kyle to look at the transition we have been discussing.  We will then bring it back to this group for discussion.  This is regarding distribution of funds, pay, contracting, etc.  


	Debriefing Dean and Department Head evaluations (Beth)
	We had two task forces that created the evaluation instruments for department heads and deans.  We have now had an opportunity to see the results of those instruments.  How well do you think they worked?  

Linda thought the department head evaluation was very helpful and provided a great deal more information than previously.  The dean evaluation was also strong and provided information not previously received.  The only one that didn’t meet Linda’s needs was the instrument for deans evaluating other deans.  The nature of the items and the system that was used was not broad enough.  The others deans agreed.  This instrument needs to provide an opportunity for helpful suggestions to peers. Discussion ensued.
Currently job targets and evaluations are not tied together.  The survey serves multiple purposes – provides deans and provost feedback and it provides faculty an opportunity to express their voice.  We need to achieve a balance plus focus more on outcomes and tie it to job targets.  The scale needs to be revised based on comments from the individuals that took the survey.  



	Action Item
	We will put together a small task force in the fall.  Beth will organize and Melissa will be on it.  



	COACHE Report (Beth)
	We don’t have the report yet, but are following up an earlier discussion regarding having a department head representative on COD.  Discussion ensued. Kyle agreed to lay this discussion aside for the time being.


	Travel Guidelines (Beth)

	This item is postponed to the August 4 COD meeting.

	Reappointment Process for Multi-Year Fixed Term Faculty (Beth)

	The AFE/TPR task force is going to work on this process.



	BOT Program (Kyle)
	Kyle suggested we focus on faculty and faculty scholarship for the BOT Breakfast Program.  He would like Scott to be in charge of this activity with the deans nominating various people that could have 15 minutes to present, three during one BOT breakfast program.  Or we could do several people as a poster session.  Discussion ensued.  



	Action Item
	Deans please send Scott 2-3 nominations for people you think would be of interest.  We’ll bring the names back here and decide.   Anne will check on BOT dates and send those to you.   Kyle will meet with Scott to move forward who will work with deans.                                                                                                                            

Regarding deans meeting with the BOT Personnel sub-committee – the deans will present in the following order:  Robert, Bob, Dana, Perry, Linda, Pat, Wendy and Ron.                                                                    



	Distance Education Task Force (Beth)
	COD reviewed the current list of people recommended to participate on the task force.  We need to move forward in order to get letters out to people to begin meeting in the fall.  There are no FPAC or Kimmel School representatives; however recommendations will come back to COD.  We recommended to just have one individual from each college.  Linda selected Carlie Merrit and Ron selected Michael Thomas.  That will be the task force.  Perry will chair the task force.



	APR 9 Resident to Distance Change of Status Approval Process (Beth)
	We are trying to separate these processes, but in terms of money coming into the institution, this makes a difference.  This sort of change has an impact on the university.  COD reviewed the handout - the only change is the last paragraph on the back.  This has been discussed by Education Outreach, the graduate school and the registrar.  This is already an APR but the change adds a procedure for undergraduate that mirrors graduate students.  COD approved.



	Implementing the College Model (Kyle)
	The College model as we have interpreted it is not how the Chancellor envisioned it.  Kyle will begin meeting with the college/schools to discuss the implementation of this model.  

The college model as we interpreted it is that deans are the CEO and colleges will establish their own direction, make independent decisions and move forward.  This is still true with the integration within it of shared governance.  The college model will depend on the colleges to create opportunity for faculty voice and vote.  If those structures to do not exist in your college, you will need to create those structures.  
Colleges need specific guidelines as to how they make decisions.  We need to move from informal mechanisms to more formal mechanisms.  Elimination of a program for example would be run through a college governance committee.  Faculty need to know much more about budget so they are informed and know if their comments and thoughts are applicable.  We will start those discussions.




PROVOST UPDATES
	Chancellor/COD Workday
	The workday called tomorrow in part will focus on the college model, but more so the Chancellor has reevaluated the speed at which he wants change to take place.  Our initial budget cuts are adequate for this fall.  This means we are slowing down the program analysis.  You may continue with your discussions, but you now have allowance for a more qualitative assessment of some of your programs.  The process we have created may be similar but elongated.  The fall will be a time you will work with your faculty to finalize criteria, etc.      More than likely we won’t finish program analysis until spring of 2010.


	General Education Review
	Richard and Kyle have been working on a process to evaluate general education.  They have been challenged to come up with a frame for general education to evaluation liberal studies.  Now this will likely happen over the course of next year.  Kyle will send COD copies of the draft.  It is somewhat cumbersome, but this is likely necessary.  Kyle reviewed the process with COD.  
Every college will create a statement indicating their desires for general education.  Every college statement must receive concurrence from the faculty – majority wins.  That statement will go to a task force concurrent to the development of the college statement.  There will be open forums that will be collected by the task force and may be added to statements.  The task force will consist of 13 people, ten of which vote.  Ten are faculty.   The number of representatives from each college/school is based upon the proportion of graduates, not the proportion of faculty.  There also are a couple of at large designees that do not vote.  This is a draft document.  Then it will go to Faculty Senate and then out to the general faculty for concurrence and finally to the chancellor for his concurrence.  The chancellor will likely provide some guidelines initially.    



	Budget
	Be cautious with spending since we do not have a budget in place.  We likely will not have a formal budget until September.  The governor and the legislature have to come to an agreement, and then allocate funds to BOG who then will allocate it to the universities.  Deans should also plan to set aside some reversion money.  If it not needed, great, but be prepared.  The provost suggests setting aside between 2-4 percent.  It is likely we will not be able to use instructional salary reserves towards the reversion, but we still do not know.  

Until further notice we are still under the following restrictions:  any position you want filled has to be approved by Executive Council for advertising.  Once you are ready to hire, it has to be signed off by the chancellor.  This does not apply to faculty.  



	Travel
	You can plan trips, but only essential and send the minimum number of people to complete the task.  Travel is still restricted until the governor signs the budget, hopefully within the next two weeks.  We don’t know if there will be a mandate on restricting travel at this time.  




c:  Terry Welch
